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3. Authorize the inclusion of conditions for the use of space in the SSG Amendment 
(Attachment I) to enable SSG to maintain the program at its current site, a  
County-owned facility located at 8019 Compton Avenue, Los Angeles,              
CA  90001, free-of-charge, for program continuity and in consideration of the vital 
and unique mental health services provided by this program to children and their 
families in a significantly underserved area of the County. 

 
4. Authorize a five-month Cash Flow Advance (CFA) for the SSG South Los 

Angeles Family Center program effective December 1, 2005, not to exceed   
one-seventh of the program’s FY 2005-2006 funding, or $330,600 per month. 

 
5. Approve a Request for Appropriation Adjustment (Attachment II) to shift 

$1,651,000 from Salary and Employee Benefits to Services and Supplies for    
FY 2005-2006 to fund the contract with SSG. 

 
6. Delegate authority to the Director of Mental Health or his designee to prepare, 

sign, and execute amendments to the Legal Entity Agreement and establish as a 
new MCA the aggregate of the original Agreement and all amendments, provided 
that:  1) the County’s total payments to the contractor for each fiscal year shall 
not exceed a change of 20 percent from the applicable revised MCA; 2) any such 
increase shall be used to provide additional services or to reflect program and/or 
policy changes; 3) the Board of Supervisors has appropriated sufficient funds for 
all changes; 4) approval of County Counsel and the Chief Administrative Officer 
(CAO) or their designee is obtained prior to any such Amendment; 5) County and 
contractor may, by written amendments, reduce programs or services without 
reference to the 20 percent limitation and revise the applicable MCA; and 6) the 
Director of Mental Health shall notify the Board of Supervisors of Agreement 
changes in writing within 30 days after execution of each Amendment.  

 
PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTIONS
 
The purpose of the recommended actions is to return the directly-operated SoLA 
program to its former status as a contracted community-based program.  This is in 
accordance with the plan approved by your Board on November 18, 2003.  At that time, 
the DMH LE Agreement with the former provider of these services, Youth Intervention 
Program (YIP), was terminated effective November 30, 2003, and a two-phase plan that 
would ensure the least disruption in services was approved.  Accordingly, during the 
first phase, DMH assumed responsibility for maintaining the program as a directly-
operated program until the services could be contracted out through a competitive 
bidding process.  The second phase, selection of a new community provider through an 
RFP process, has now been completed.  Approval of the requested actions will enable 
these new program services to be in place within 24 months of initiation of phase one, 
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